
THE ELEVENTH MEETING OF THE ONE HUNDRED AND TWENTY-FIFTH 
COUNCIL OF THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF ST. THOMAS 

 
COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
CITY HALL        MARCH 14TH, 2005 
 
6:46 p.m. The meeting convened with His Worship, Mayor Jeff Kohler, presiding. 
 
ATTENDANCE 
 
Members      Officials 
Mayor J. Kohler    R. Beachey, Deputy City Clerk 
Alderman B. Aarts    J. McCoomb, Planner 
                 C. Barwick 
                 H. Chapman 
                 T. Johnston  
                 T. Shackelton 
                 M. Turvey 
                 D. Warden 
 
Proposed Zoning By-Law Amendment - Youth Recreation Centre - 15 Hiawatha Street - Bob 
and Jennifer Rasmussen          
 
In Attendance 
 
Jennifer Rasmussen, Applicant 
Frank Fichter, for the Applicant 
 
The Mayor called the meeting to order and stated that this is a public meeting as required by the 
Planning Act to afford any person an opportunity to make representation with respect to a 
proposed zoning by-law amendment which will permit a proposed Youth Recreation Centre for 
youth social activities and dancing on the property known as 15 Hiawatha Street. 
  
The Mayor asked if any members of Council had a Disclosure of Interest concerning the 
proposed zoning amendment. 
 
DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST 
 
Nil. 
 
The Mayor asked the Deputy Clerk what method of notice and when was notice given to the 
public for this meeting. 
 
The Deputy Clerk stated that notice was given in the St. Thomas Times Journal on Saturday, 
February 19th, 2005. 
 
The Planner explained the proposed zoning by-law amendment, the reason for the amendment, 
and how the amendment proposed to accomplish the purpose. 
 
The Mayor asked if there were any written submissions on the proposed zoning amendment. 
 
The Deputy Clerk stated that there were no written submissions regarding the proposed zoning 
amendment. 
 
The Mayor stated that before opening the meeting to questions, any persons from the public 
wishing to receive further information on the actions of Council regarding the passing of a by-
law on the proposed zoning amendment, must make a written request by leaving their name, 
address and postal code with the Deputy Clerk prior to leaving the meeting. 
 
The Mayor asked if Council members or any member of the public had any questions. 
 
After fair opportunity, the Mayor stated that if there were no questions, anyone wishing further 
information on the actions of Council regarding the passing of a by-law on the proposed 
amendment must make a written request by leaving their name, address and postal code with the 
Deputy Clerk prior to leaving the meeting. 

CITY CLERK_________________________CONFIRMED_____________________MAYOR 



The 11th meeting of the 125th Council - 2 
 
 
The Mayor declared that this public meeting was now concluded and that Council would defer 
consideration of the proposed amendment until a subsequent meeting of Council. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
6:54 p.m.  The meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CITY CLERK_________________________CONFIRMED_____________________MAYOR 


	ADJOURNMENT

